# YOUR COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER

Seasonal updates and information for the residents of Appleby, Santon & Clapp Gate area

### Village Hall News

### Clive Prior Appleby Village Hall Management Committee

We are pleased to announce that the profit made at this years Appleby fayre was approx £4,500. This could not happen without the wonderful volunteers who gave their time and effort. Thank you.

All the money goes towards the upkeep of our village hall. In fact, we are already using some of it to buy new tables for the main hall and meeting room. They were very much needed!

We have got a top folk band coming to the village hall pub night on the 20th October. They are called Table 14. Although I have called them a folk band, they describe their style as 'Acoustic country rock' They played in our village hall about a year ago and were fantastic.



We also have an interesting evening planned for the 23rd November (changed from 5 Oct.), when there will be an 'Illustrated talk of Old Appleby'. We will keep you posted on this one.

We have other events still in the planning stage, which we will advertise nearer the time.

Jenny Hook is now posting the monthly winners of the '100 club' draw on our residents Facebook page. Three prizes of £50, £20 & £10 are drawn every month (with a special in December).

The Village Hall Annual General Meeting takes place on the 29 November at 7pm.

At page 2 there is an article on the ever increasing popularity of the Wednesday café. It's become so well liked that we need more volunteers to help run the facility, if you can help please contact us via our email: applebyvillagehall@gmail.com

We always welcome new committee members, I do think the younger part of the community is not well represented, you may have new ideas for family events etc? If you would like to join the committee, and help us run the village hall, please come along to the AGM.

Did you know that you can book the village hall for parties or private events? The rooms can be hired on an hourly or daily basis. A full price list can be found on our website, www.appleby-lincs.co.uk/village-hall/

### Parish Council Keeping You Informed

### Councillor Ivor Keyes

### Chairman Appleby Parish Council

**Best Kept Village** As many will be aware, Appleby came third out of 15 entrants in the small village section, organised by the Campaign for the Protection of Rural England, so congratulations to our residents for the way they've kept the village looking during the year (see page 2). There were many complimentary remarks in the critique for that.

The Friendly Five It's not just the adults that have been doing us proud either, as a group of children took part in a Humberside Police initiative called Lifestyles which encourage them to carry out odd jobs around their Communities, The Friendly Five as they called themselves raised £102 which they donated to the parish towards playground improvements (see page 2).

**Roads** Parish Council and Ward Councillor Holly Mumby Croft, have had further discussions with Colas regards the sealing process on Appleby Village roads. Colas have agreed to monitor the condition of the roads over the next 6 months but not to reseal the roads completely. The work to date has a guarantee period of two years relating to performance of the sealing process.

We are also meeting with British Steel regarding maintenance of roads and verges at High Santon Villas. The matter concerning HGVs is a continuing discussion

**Budgets Precept** Parish Council is approaching the time of year when it determines the Parish precept, that is the spending expected for 2019/20. Parish Councils are primarily concerned with funding of improvements to their Parishes and there is a prescribed list of duties/roles that they can perform. Parish Councils are regulated by Government legislation relating to those duties.

**Public Participation** Appleby Parish Council has taken advantage of available grants to purchase planters and bedding plants for the Parish and also to make it's business more transparent for by way of having it's own website accessible at <a href="www.applebypc.org.uk">www.applebypc.org.uk</a>, where minutes and finances are available to view. Our meetings are open to residents to view proceedings, but also more importantly there is an Agenda Item for Public Participation, where residents can bring any concerns to Councils notice. However, as mentioned, we are limited in respect of the duties that we can perform, and there may be misconceptions regarding exactly what we can do. Where we cannot take on certain duties we can direct residents towards an appropriate agency for which we have contact details. In that respect we are open to all.

**Ward Regeneration Group** Our Parish Council has a representative for Broughton and Appleby Regeneration Group, which discusses potential initiatives for improvements and funding, the most recent large scale project being the Brigg to South Ferriby footpath/cycle path which is nearing completion. That group is also concerned with potential improved rights of way between Communities and it has also enabled us to replace Parish signs. We have a representative on a Humberside Rural Safety Panel as well, which involves Humberside Police and Fire Services which is mentioned at page 4.

**Parking on Village roads**. A Polite Reminder. Please avoid parking on Village roads. The lanes are very narrow and can result in other vehicles having to mount the verges to pass, which results in damage to the verges. In the worst cases, on the bus route which runs down Church Lane, Churchside, School Lane and Beck Lane, the bus cannot pass and has to reverse back to try to continue it's journey which creates a safety issue for the driver. There has been such a situation recently on Beck Lane. Thank You.

**Emergency Plan.** Parish Council is currently reviewing the Parish Emergency Plan. In the event of a situation where residents may have to be evacuated from their homes, the Village Hall doubles as a refuge. Could anyone who would need help getting to the Village Hall, or if you know of someone who would need help getting to the Village Hall, please forward details to either:

Rick Wilson at r16ksw@aol.com tel: 01724 732923 or

Ivor Keyes at <a href="mailto:ivorkeyesapc@woodside16.plus.com">ivorkeyesapc@woodside16.plus.com</a> tel 01724 733206 / 07752 144970.

### The Friendly Five

### **Future Community Champions**

Councillors Paul Johnson and Ivor Keyes have had the privilege of accepting a donation of £102, from these fantastic Appleby children, which was raised during a Lifestyles Community initiative organised by Humberside Police. They are **Tristan**, **Millie and Jenny Robinson Marriot**, **Ruby Hall** and **Saskia Laine**, also known as the **Friendly Five** They asked for the donation to be put towards the playground in Appleby.



The Friendly Five have cut grass, cleaned out chickens, carried out car cleaning and valeting, litter picking around the village and the playing field, plus they fed someone's cats for 10 days. Future Community Champions all.

What should be added is to mention that Paul Johnson (pictured right), carries out many of the maintenance initiatives relating to the children's playground, as well as the kick board and gym area, and so it was most appropriate that he received the donation on Parish Council behalf.

### Wednesday's Cafe Full of Beans

### Jacky Johnson Village Hall Committee Member

The Coffee Morning in the Village Hall is becoming quite a success. Having started slowly we now have approx. 20 to 30 visitors each Wednesday morning

A representative from Safer Neighbourhoods visits and offers support if needed, Neighbourhood Watch Rep. calls in (Roger Fernando) and offers advice where necessary. It's good to have these visits to support our residents.

We now have visitors from Broughton and Brigg who come along to meet people and socialise. Keb House staff bring along some of their residents and we also have visits from Haverholme residents too They are of course part of our community.

They always comment on Appleby residents and that we are a friendly welcoming group of people. It's good to see people enjoying company over a cuppa. It also encourages those who do not get out much and see people to feel included in our village and parish . All are welcome to come along and meet people and make new friends. As mentioned in the Village Hall news we now need to recruit some helpers interested? Please email us at applebyvillagehall@gmail.com

Hope to see you in the near future.

# Appleby Presentation S Produce Show

### **Another Great Event**

## 2018 Flower, Presentation and Produce Show ~ Sunday 2 September

### Rick Prior Produce Team

Wow the talent Appleby showed this year at the produce show was outstanding and everyone who took the time to take part and show off your skills was truly amazing. I can honestly say I've never seen a novelty cake in the form of burger and fries.

The tomatoes were at an all time high with some serious competition as were the apples all freshly picked that morning.

Along with the aroma of freshly baked bread through the village hall the great Appleby bake off filled the hall with amazing looking treats.

The Produce show also showed off how much we love nothing more than taking photos of our pets and what a collection there was and some very funny ones of Minty.



The best kept garden competition was a tough one with the full village looking fantastic this year.

Well done to all the winners at this year show With over 350 entries it's not possible to mention all so here are a few:

- \* Best kept garden Lance Whitely and Ellie Nlamai
- + Best kept hedge John and Penny Owston
- + Best pots and planters Joanne Drury and Steve Empson
- \* Most points on the day Margaret Burgin who won a trip to Harrogate Flower Show. Very close Bob Hebblewhite who was just behind.
- \* Best in show for fruit and veg Colin Worsley for tomatoes.
- \* Tallest sunflower Ethan Windross at a whopping 2.61m
- \* Best in show for preserves A well deserved Ian Cross.

And of course a big thank you to everyone who helped with the produce show this year and to all our sponsors.

Lastly as chair of the produce show it's been a real delight to have been part of Appleby and the Produce Show, but as we have now moved away from the parish I have decided to step down and at this time the produce show is in need of a new team. Please have ago and keep this tradition going for years to come.



Appleby

Joint Third

Small Village

Group

CPRE

### Best Kept Village award

Campaign to Protect Rural England A big thanks to all those who put in the effort

Appleby came third out of fifteen entrants in the Campaign to Protect Rural England's Best Kept Village competition small villages section. The winners were Amcotts, second place went to Redbourne. We were tied for third place with Elsham.

The awards were handed out at a presentation held at Brigg on Wednesday 27th September.

There were many complementary comments made about the village in the critique that came with the award, one being about the planters which were renewed this year. And so it is only fitting that a mention is made of Lindum Nurseries at the Station area who supplied the plants at cost, Cutting Edge, also living at the Station Area, who set out the planters and carried out maintenance and Buttonswood who made the new planters.

However, the real thanks has to go to our residents not just for the extra watering, but also for the way the village has looked this year. Full details and a two page of comments is available on the PC website <a href="https://www.applebypc.org.uk">www.applebypc.org.uk</a>

Although the rest of the Parish isn't included in the competition, it has to be said that our outlying communities also had the Parish looking good and equally deserve a thank you for the extra watering and feeding of the new planters.



### News from Haverholme House Care Home.

### Joanne Bartlett - Manager

We have had a busy summer at Haverholme House. We have all enjoyed activities, entertainment and events throughout the summer months.

In August spanning the divide, residents and staff from Haverholme House joined forces with volunteers linking several generations to complete a sponsored walk across the Humber Bridge. The walk was to raise money for our residents' funds. Monies raised enables the home to offer a variety of entertainment and activities for our residents. Haverholme House raised over  $\mathfrak{L}600$  by completing the walk and enjoyed a well-deserved picnic on the North side of the bridge. Thank you to all who volunteered and took part in the walk, our



residents enjoyed the sense of adventure. A big thank you to everyone for their sponsors







Haverholme house continued with our fund raising holding a summer fayre in August which raised over a £1000. A grand total for the year of over £1600 that we can use to enrich the lives of our residents. Again, we would like to thank you for the great support that we received in both our sponsored walk and our summer fair.

We hold a cream tea and entertainment afternoon the last week of every month, on the 26th of September we enjoyed entertainment by Emma Kelsey followed by tea, scones and cake which went down a treat. We welcomed new faces into our home to join us, two ladies from

Appleby, a new resident and their family also came along as well as our own residents and their families. We look forward to October's cream tea afternoon and will let you know the dates in plenty of time.

On Sunday 30th September we held a charity "Brave the Shave" (head shave) for Macmillan with an afternoon tea and raffle. One of our staff members husband's braved the shave for charity.

If anyone is interested in joining us for Sunday lunch we are aiming to trial a luncheon club at the home, a flyer will be circulated to gain interest.

I will bring copies of our monthly activities time table to the next Village Hall Coffee Morning should anyone wish to come to the home for a warm welcome, a cup of tea and some friendly company, our doors are always open and we look forward to seeing you!!

Joanne can be contacted on 01724 862722 or email: manager.haverholme@advinia.com



### Neighbourhood Watch

### Keeping Safe

Do not allow anyone you don't know (especially those who attend unexpectedly or uninvited) into your house regardless of how genuine they seem.

Consider fitting a chain lock to your door so you can check who is there without fully opening the door.

Keep door and car keys out of sight in a safe secure place well away from doors and windows. The same for wallets / handbags mobile phones and the like.

Think about fitting deterrents such intruder alarm systems, external security lights and if practical a gates. CCTV can be an additional deterrent.

Be aware of phone and internet fraud, do not be panicked into ever transferring money. Never give bank account or a pin number to anyone however much you think their yarn is plausible or genuine.

Report suspicious activity to the police on 101 or if the person refuses to leave having been asked to do so or becomes aggressive or intimidating and you feel threatened, call 999

### Be alert, but not alarmed

Please note The next parish Neighbourhood Watch Meeting, will be at the Village Hall Thursday 22 November 2018 7:00pm. Circular to follow in late October early November

### Thank you to Winterton Lions

Residents will have noticed the brand new wooden bench placed alongside the bus stop opposite St Bartholomew's.

The seat was most kindly given to the village by Winterton Lions .

On behalf of all residents the Parish Council have thanked Winterton Lions for their gift which is a greatly appreciated.

# Appleby WI Jacky Johnson Treasurer

On the 10 July we had our annual garden outing. We are lucky enough to have one of our members who belongs to the Lincolnshire National Garden Scheme. Gardens are open to view and any donations support the scheme and charities of choice. Joanne Davey of Whitton opens her garden in July and members spent the evening with Joanne and her husband viewing the very impressive and different garden. I have reported on Joannes garden previously so I will not go into too much detail. All I can say is it's very inspirational. Lots of ideas to come away with. The ladies finished the visit with refreshments.

14th August another fun evening . Our annual garden meeting at Wendy Marshalls house. Wendy is our president. This was a bbq . Graham (Wendy's husband) made an oil drum bbq especially for the evening and cooked some tasty food. Salads and sweets provided by our members. Another fun get together There was also a raffle .

11th September saw us visited by BBC Radio Humberside Presenter Phil White. We opened with a brief business meeting and then Phil took the floor. What can I say. He's superb Phil opened with how he started from being an artist to broadcaster and loves it. He encouraged lots of questions and there were many from the ladies. We are an inquisitive bunch. Lots of funny stories to tell us which made for a fun night. Yes we have fun at our WI. Meeting closed with thanks and supper plus raffle.

We have members from Winterton, Broughton, Whitton and a new lady from Alkborough. We must be doing something right!

Future events are detailed in 'Dates for your diary' on page 6.

NEW MEMBERS ARE ALWAYS WELCOME Contact ANN DRURY, Secretary 01724 735178

### Reminder ~Time change for the Remembrance Day Parade



This years customary Remembrance Parade at the War memorial on Sunday 11 November will take place at 1330hrs and not the usual morning time.

### Appleby 1940s Festival 2018



What a great day we had!

All the hard work paid off!

Even the weather was on our side as the village stepped back in time for just one day.

Visitors (and there were over a thousand!!!) wowed at our scarecrows and were marvelling at the way the village came together for the event. They love Appleby, so much so they want us to do it again!!!

We'd like to give special thanks to Debbie and Helen Young for turning the Keb into a very busy and entertaining (and very posh) tea-room serving homemade scones and other treats. May Blossom sang her heart our for 5 solid hours. Everyone told us she was wonderful. She said she had loved the day, despite the blistering heat.

Music resounded around the field, the acts did us proud and people danced, sang, laughed and joined in. Perfect.

Thank you to Alice Nunn for loaning us the Church for a poignant and reflective exhibition. St Bartholomew's is such a beautiful venue to remember a time of hardship and sadness and to learn of the resilience and hope of the people during the war years. John and Rosemary, thank you for liaising with everyone and arranging where everything would be displayed at its best. We did a beautiful job, it came together in the end. We were privileged to host the Iron Maidens quilt display, John Rennison and Estelle Mumby's exhibits and the lovely paintings by Bill Bellshaw.

We're sending a special thanks to all the children and teachers who made the beautiful paper aeroplanes that were displayed in the playing field's pavilion — what a beautiful and touching memorial for the 100th anniversary of our Royal Airforce. Thanks also to Winterton comprehensive school for helping us with our Wizard of Oz theme in our treasure hunt, we managed to restrain ourselves from painting the village paths yellow!

The village even managed to put together its very own cottage hospital to celebrate the 70th anniversary of our NHS, thank you Wendy and Graham Marshall and family for your dedication to making the day a success. Thank you also to the WI for joining us on the field, it wouldn't have been the 40s without you.

Thank you for letting us adorn your hedges with bunting, thank you for your scarecrows, we shall long remember the sight of Steve McQueen escaping from Colditz!

Thank you for your encouragement and enthusiasm for this, Appleby Home Front's first big event. We hope there will be more in the future.

Thank you to our sponsors, the wonderful Winterton Model Flying Club, our reenactors, stall holders, performers, Nigel Ogg, to Richard Wilson and son for their support and stunning photographs.

Here's an especially massive 'thank you' to the members of Appleby Home Front (both past and present) – we did it!

TTFN and we'll keep you posted on future plans. Best wishes from all of us x



### Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan

Appleby Parish
Neighbourhood Plan
Appleby Parish Nici

Your Parish, your future Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan Group

As reported in the last Parish Newsletter the draft plan was submitted to North Lincolnshire Council for the next steps in the process.

This is the first Neighbourhood Plan to be prepared and submitted to the Council. The council is putting the system in place for the next steps of the adoption or 'making' the plan.

- The Submission Draft Consultation report has been approved.
- The Report was considered on 18 September 2018 (and published on the NLC website)
- Minutes of decision should be published on 26 September 2018
- The Council's 6-week consultation started on Monday 1st October, so in now underway.
- The updated Plan, specifically the document Submission Draft July 2018' and supporting documents are available for viewing on Parish Council website <a href="https://www.applebypc.org.uk/">www.applebypc.org.uk/</a> / click on Neighbourhood Plan, it is also available as NLC Planning website.



Posters have been put up around the Parish to advertise the Neighbourhood Plan. a copy of all the Plan details can be viewed in the Village Hall and any comments returned to North Lincs Council.

Any amendments will be made by North Lincs Council, who will then fund and arrange an Examination of the Plan, led by an impartial planning examiner. If the examiner recommends that the Plan should be adopted the Council will arrange a Referendum (possibly in late 2018/early 2019) in which residents will be given the chance to vote on whether they think it should be adopted. If it is supported by the local community (us) at the referendum the policies in the Appleby Parish Neighbourhood Plan will then be used by North Lincolnshire Council when they determine planning applications in our area.

Please show your support for the plan in the upcoming consultation.

### **Humberside Rural Safety Panel**

In response to topics raised at a Humberside Police and Fire Service Rural Safety Conference earlier in the year which was mentioned in the Spring Newsletter, a Rural Safety Panel was formed to discuss those issues.

The Panel is set to meet every two months and consists of a cross section of Safer Neighbourhoods, which includes a Neighbourhood Watch Co-ordinator, Local Councils, Police and Fire Service.

The aims of the Rural Safety Panel are:

- A. To deliver increasingly self-sustaining and safe rural communities in the Humber area
- B. To build public confidence in the agencies involved in creating safer rural communities
- C. To provide services to victims and the most vulnerable that meet their needs
- D. To promote and improve communication between rural communities and the organisations who contribute to making rural communities safer
- E. To promote and support initiatives to enable rural communities to feel safe and be safe.

Initial discussions have lead to the inclusion of related information and advice in Local Council Newsletters. The 101 reporting service figured strongly and new shift patterns have been agreed with staff at the Hub which should improve the service. However it is still early days in that respect. Humberside Police are keen to improve interaction between themselves and the general public.

Just three Panel meetings have been held to date and by the nature of the issues concerned, along with the starting point of this forum, getting the right initiatives in place to improve the situation will take some time, but agencies are working towards those improvements.

One initial initiative is that Humberside Fire and Rescue offer Safe and Well visits. To see if you are eligible for this please ring 01724 295904.

### Photos from Appleby 1940s Festival 2018



Residents enjoying the 40s atmosphere



Room 21 Swing Band were very entertaining



# St Bartholomew's ARE THE LIGHTS GOING OUT?

### John Jeremiah

The Vicar, The Rev Alice Nunn and the Diocese of Lincoln are discussing the viability of St Bartholomew's Church, Appleby. The Rt. Reverend Mark Steadman, Archdeacon of Stow attended a meeting at St. Bartholomew's Appleby on 18 September.

Mark Steadman thanked those who attended and outlined the challenges ahead. He also provided stimulating ideas to consider for the future.

For the church to remain open it is necessary to have a Churchwarden and Parochial Church Council (PCC). Currently we have neither.

The meeting was lively and centred round three topics:-

1. What form the services take.

Currently Holy Communion is celebrated twice a month.

Maybe there should be services that are more family friendly and celebrate worship and friendship as much as devotion?

2. What other events should be held in the Church?

The church has to be able to raise money through these events in order to fund repairs and running costs.

3. How can the church's standing in the community be improved?

Numerous suggestions were made from the meeting attendees, and the Vicar has received offers of assistance.

I have been churchwarden for the past three years and although I continue to support the church, I have come to the conclusion that a friends group in addition to the PCC is required to ensure that the churchwarden's job is made easier. I am no longer the churchwarden because I think that younger and more vigorous villagers would be more successful.

There is already the nucleus of a friends group who have supported the floodlighting and attended concerts. There have also been mammoth efforts made to keep the churchyard tidy and to reduce bird ingress into the belfry. Many thanks are due to Terry Beisty for his efforts.

I do hope that the residents of Appleby Parish will think very seriously about how their talents could be used to develop the Church and offer their support to a future Friends Group and PCC in effecting change that meets the needs of the parish community and ensures the future of worship in the church.

### LET'S ALL HELP TO KEEP THE LIGHTS ON.

Please give your views/ideas/offers of help to the vicar, <u>alicecnunn@gmail.com</u> or to the retired Churchwarden <u>johnjeremiah@aol.com</u> who will pass them on to his successor.



### Safer Neighbourhoods

The Community Safety Partnership (CSP) for North Lincolnshire is known as the Safer Neighbourhoods Partnership. It was established as the law requires us to ensure that responsible authorities and partners work collaboratively together to tackle crime and disorder, improve community safety and reduce the harm caused by alcohol and illegal drug use. The Safer Neighbourhoods Partnership also works closely with the emergency services, local authorities, public, private, and voluntary sector

### **Community Safety Plan**

The role of Safer Neighbourhoods is to provide a link between agencies and work together to reduce crime, disorder and substance misuse. We commission drug and alcohol treatment services, coordinate multi-agency crime reduction projects. We support work done to reduce domestic abuse, we operate an antisocial behaviour project team and we manage the partnership's crime reduction and drug/alcohol treatment budgets.

We also work closely with Neighbourhood Action Teams (NAT) which are chaired by the local Councillor and is attended by both partners and local people to help to identify local problems and help find local solution

### What do we do?

On behalf of the North Lincolnshire Partners Safer Neighbourhoods is responsible for the delivery of the Community Safety Strategy. Safer Neighbourhoods has two main strands of business – crime reduction and substance misuse. (Continued on Page 6)



In an Emergency or crimes in progress always call 999

None Emergency calls, to report a crime or to report suspicious activities use 101 or can be made via Humberside Police website: www.humberside.police.uk

### Safer Neighbourhoods and Neighbourhood Watch

Sandra Joyce can be contacted by e-mail -sandra.joyce@northlincs.gov.uk or telephone 07557 566213

### **Community Police:**

PC Amanda Barnett

amanda.barnett@humberside.pnn.police.uk or telephone 07464 650016

PCSO Katy McNally has recently returned to being on the beat and her role has been taken on by PCSO Dawid Chabe

dawid.chabe@humberside.pnn.police.uk or telephone - 07388 372635

The contact details for Amanda and Dawid should not be used for reporting crimes or incidents.

### NEW SUBSCRIBE TO COMMUNITY ALERTS

My Community Alerts, is a Police updating service which will keep you informed of recent scams etc, but only for your own area. You can choose what updates to receive and how e.g. text or e-mail or possible voice mail.

Visit https://www.humberside.police.uk

Then go to My Community Alert, which will guide you through the message selection process."

## Replacement Bus Service 55 update

As an update on the replacement to the 55 service bus with the pre bookable CallConnect service, the following were the passenger count during July and August.



A request has been made to amend the route of the service through Winterton. This is being looked at by Public Transport section at the Council. This would probably affect the times of the service.

NLC would like to know of any requests for the route and times that passengers would prefer as well as any comments to the 'On Demand' service. If you have any views please email: public.transport@northlincs.gov.uk

To use the service you must be registered with CallConnect and then to book a place you can do so online or phone 0345 263 8139.

### The Appleby Fayre 2019.

### Robin Richbell

### Appleby Fayre Event Organiser

It will be my pleasure to organise the Fayre in 2019. The date will be our usual Father's Day slot Sunday 19th June 2019.



All monies from 2018 will be used to create new opportunities for the development of our Village Hall. This year we achieved in excess of four thousand pounds. The committee have allocated some of that fund to change over our tables within the Lounge Meeting Room, with further stocks and lighter weight folding tables for use within the main Hall. Our next project for the hall may have to be outside pointing of the Northern gable outer wall. In 2017 our large expense was the fitting of a new central heating boiler and a change of fuel from Oil based heating, all was covered by last year's similar profitability from the Village Fayre. You can see how important the show is to the maintenance and development of our local facilities.

Next year's show will be open for booking's from January. Slight increase in prices will include more exhibitor's tickets with each field stand. We will be open for more craft stalls and local produce opportunities. Cottage and homebased workers welcome. Businesses offering services to the village wishing to display their offering to our local community will also be welcomed. We will develop opportunities for vintage tractors classic cars and maybe a steam engine for our static displays.

Get ready to get involved, we love our volunteers and I will be holding a get prepared meeting early in 2019 date to follow so you can get involved in our production and future development of our great offering for 2019.

Thank you all for your support and all our volunteers for 2018. Well Done, let's look forward to another great event in 2019.

### Bingo

Dates opposite, need information? Contact Elizabeth on 733359 or Anne on 733581

This newsletter is on the
Parish Council's web site
www.applebypc.org.uk
Also on Appleby Website hosted by
www.appleby-lincs.co.uk
Compiled and distributed on behalf of
Appleby Parish Council
Winter edition is out on 7 December

(Safer Neighbourhoods continued from Page 5)

### In practical terms, we:

Collate information from the Police, Local Authority, Health Service and a broad range of other sources about crime, disorder and substance misuse in North Lincolnshire.

Conduct surveys of local residents

Analyse the information we collect to make sure that the Partnership's perception of crime reflects public views as well as recorded statistics.

Devise and implement a rolling three-year plan that contains measures to tackle those priority issues identified.

#### So how does it work?

By working together the resulting pooling of resources means that problems can be tackled from many different directions at once. For example:

Multi-agency meeting at Safer Neighbourhoods to put an action plan together Security cameras were installed by NL Homes Police patrolled more frequently Accumulated rubbish was removed by NL Council

Humberside Fire Service visited the flats on a number of occasions giving advice to residents

#### How we work

We work together at a number of different levels to improve community safety in North Lincolnshire. From an executive boardroom to a resident's living room, Safer Neighbourhoods activity takes many forms. For example we:

Meet together at a strategic level to discuss changing trends in crime and drug use. Share information and ideas about crime and drugs. Try to improve ways in which existing services are delivered. Commission substance misuse treatment services and crime reduction measures. Work together with residents and voluntary groups on specific neighbourhood problems.

For more details about Safer Neighbourhoods visit: <a href="https://www.saferneighbourhoods.net">https://www.saferneighbourhoods.net</a>

### Dates for your diary

### Village Hall

### Parish Council Meeting

unless otherwise mentioned meetings are 7:00pm to 9:00pm

Monday 29 October **start 6pm** with pre-budget meeting followed at 7pm with the normal monthly meeting

Monday 29 November (provisional date)

Tuesday 18 December (provisional date )

Pop in café every Wednesday 10:30am to 12:00 All welcome

The café is also used as hub where residents can meet officials of: Safer Neighbourhoods, Community Police, NLC Ward Officer, occasional ONGO all who plan to attend the café on dates to be confirmed

Bingo: every 2nd Wednesday at 7:00pm:

3, 17,& 31 October, 14 & 28 November, 12 December

WI: every 2nd Tuesday of each month 7:30pm

- 9 October, Harvest Meet , Silent Auction of produce and speaker Peter Skipworth on Walking the Lincolnshire Wolds with Clare Bolding.
- 13 November. Christmas Wreath making with Joanne Davey.
- 4 December Christmas Party. Start at 7pm.

### Other Events at the Village Hall

20 October 7:30pm Folk / Pub Night with folk group 'Table 14' Entry £4
Please book with Audrey 01724 734185 or on Appleby FB messenger

- 22 November 7:00pm Neighbourhood Watch Meeting. All Welcome. Details later
- 23 November 7:30pm Illustrated talk of Old Appleby. Full detail later
- 29 November 7:30pm Village Hall AGM. All welcome

### St Bartholomew's Church:

Sunday services usually held at 9.15am on the first and third Sunday of each month

### Mobil Library

Every 3rd Wednesday Beck Lane Bungalows 9:40am -10:15am

10 & 31 October, 21 November & 12 December

Other WI Events outside the parish

LincsHumb. Federation of WI dates, events and locations as follows-

17 November 10am – 4pm Scawby Village Hall A Cracking Christmas Fayre Refreshments and of course stalls with Christmas goodies for sale